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RE: IE17.T Clearing the Path Towards a Safe and Accessible Winler

Dwar Councillor James Pasternak, Chair, and Mombaers of the Infrastruciure and
Emvironmant Commities,

In its repon o Coundl, the Tommmls Offics of Recerany & Robulld, recommaended that
Councll “consider daewHoping a Winter City Plan 1o expand winler uss of publc paris,
oxpand the CaléTO plan and pursus winler solutions for ActiveTO o increase resiience
on a year-round basis."

Branvng! But the recommandation begs the qguastion — hiow do Toronkonians meach those
parks and other culdoor venuwes?

Here i the Annex, our residents geneally walk 1o and throwgh our parks on fool. But
because the City fails to dear our sidewalks in the winler, walking becomes a particulary
harardous actiity for us all and o otal impossibility for some.

As you know, the City plows the sidewalls for over 80% of Toronto yet abandons the
remaining 20% of wallways thal are kocated mostly in e downiown cone. The rationals
fior leaving shoveling 1o the haphazard attermnpis of downicwn Property WS is thal:

“In the obder pans of Toronlo, namow Sidevwalks, cbebiuclions and obstackes
provent plows Tnomm working safehy.”

In ofhisr wisds, it sounds ke the City has prionlized the salety ol snowplows over Thi

safoly, hoalth, and welibeing of its own cilizens. Sdewalks that are difficull ancugh for

pedestians o negoliabe under ideal conditions: because of “obatruchons and obstacios”
ane lefl o become even more hazandous in winlor weathar,



City Council and City staff are to be applauded for their efforts to ensure that residents
continue to have opportunities for outdoor recreation through the winter months.

However, it is crucial to ensure that these outdoor activities remain safe and accessible
for all residents. IE17.7 recommendations, which are consistent with TORR'’s

recommendation, will allow walking, running, and cycling to be safe activities for
everyone in Toronto throughout the winter months.

It is for these reasons that the Annex Residents’ Association strongly supports the
recommendations of Councillors Matlow and Layton that City Council harmonize

sidewalk clearing, clear bike lanes and cycle tracks, and develop a comprehensive snow
clearing plan for all paved pedestrian and cycling pathways in Toronto’s parks.

Yours sincerely,

Rita Bilerman
Chair, Annex Residents’ Association

C: Mayor John Tory
Councillor Mike Layton
Councillor Josh Matlow
Barbara Gray, General Manager, Transportation Services
Becky Katz, Manager, Pedestrian and Cycling Unit, Transportation Services
Janie Romoff, General Manager, Parks, Forestry & Recreation Division





